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The welcome banner hanging 

in The HUB alcove was signed 

by all new incoming students 

who participated in the fall NSO 

sessions.  

 

Pictured are NSO Orientation 

Leaders Chad Koontz, Ashlyn 

Riccione, and Nathan Tasker.  

Gabrielle Saghy is missing 

from the photo. 

 

Greetings! 

Iôm thrilled to share that our fall enrollment is essentially flat.  Seems odd to be ñthrilledò with flat enrollment, 

right?  With college enrollment on the decline across the state and nationally, flat is something to celebrate!  

As of today, our enrollment is 1870 students. Weôre down about 480 credit hours over last fall, 308 of these 

credit hours are due to a shift in College in the High School enrollments.  I celebrate and thank each and every 

one of you for your efforts over the past two months to maximize our enrollments.  This summer our campus 

debuted a revamped New Student Orientation (NSO) program primarily led by our very own students serving 

as Student Orientation leaders. It was a huge success!  Over 20 campus staff and faculty members played a 

supporting role by attending an NSO session and agreeing to participate in follow up efforts with our first se-

mester students.  The goal of the follow up effort is to foster strong connections with the campus and campus 

support services in order to impact student success and retention.  Each staff or faculty member who 

attended an NSO session was provided with a list of 10-15 new students from the NSO session they attended.  

They will follow up with the students on their list at least three times during the semester.  Follow up efforts 

could include a phone call, email or handwritten note to check in with the student.  If you would like to join 

this effort for the spring semester, contact Scott Simonds at sfsimond@hacc.edu to volunteer.  Please consider 

volunteering!  Faculty can use this activity to support their annual student success goals.  The total time com-

mitment, including attending an NSO session, is less than five hours for the semester.   
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 ̓ NEW GETTYSBURG CAMPUS PHYSICIAN OFFICE ASSISTANT SCHOLARSHIP 

The Gettysburg Hospital Foundation recently awarded HACC Gettysburg Campus $9,000 to provide 

six $1,500 scholarships for the 2016-17 academic year to financially needy students enrolled in the campusôs 

Physician Office Assistant Program (POA).  There are currently over 25 job openings on the Wellspan jobsite 

for POAôs.    

᾿ In July SGA leaders and NSO members attended the NACA (National Assoc. for Campus Activi-

ties) Conference at the University of North Florida.  Activities included sessions on marketing the cam-

pus, becoming a servant leader, dealing with conflict, learning to budget well, how to create a healthy culture 

inside the SGA, event ideas, and discussion of diverse student populations. 
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